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SUMMARY

FIG Commission 2 is preparing a report entitled "Enhancing Surveying Education through Effective Blended

Learning" for publication in late 2022. This presentation describes the second chapter in this report on the

lessons from the COVID pandemic for surveying education, including the staff and student perspectives.

This discussion was informed by three major surveys of students and staff during the pandemic. These were

by FIG Commission 2, T.U. Dublin, and the professional association ‘German Association of Surveying –

Society for Geodesy, Geoinformation and Land Management’ (DVW). The responses from these surveys, as

well as FIG papers related to the pandemic response for education, provided lessons for learning and

teaching, assessments and technology.
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